
United States Senate
WASHINGTON, DC 20510

October 29. 2015

The Honorable Mitch McConnell The Honorable Harry Reid
Senate Majority Leader Senate Minority Leader
The Capitol, S-230 The Capitol, S-221
Washington. D.C. 20510 Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Leader McConnell and Leader Reid:

On October 1, the authorization of the Perkins Loan Program, the nation's oldest federal student
loan program and a critical lifeline for many low-income students, expired. While our
colleagues in the House of Representatives unanimously approved a one-year, no-cost extension
of the program through the Higher Education Extension Act (H.R. 3594), the Senate has yet to
advance that measure. As a result, thousands of current and future students face uncertainty and
hundreds of institutions are struggling to find another way to help their neediest students afford
their education. We write to express our strong support for the Perkins Loan Program and to
request that the Senate take up and pass the Higher Education Extension Act as soon as possible.

The Perkins Loan Program has existed with broad bipartisan support since 1958 and has
provided more than $28 billion in loans through almost 26 million awards to students in all 50
states. In the last academic year alone, the program lent $1.1 billion to more than half a million
students with financial need across more than 1.500 institutions of higher education.

The Perkins Loan Program disburses financial aid to students through a campus-based revolving
fund that leverages federal dollars with significant institutional investment. Colleges and
universities have continued to participate in this self-sustaining program despite a lapse in
federal appropriations for nearly a decade. The required institutional capital contribution gives
colleges and universities "skin in the game," and the loan payments from graduates are used to
make new loans to other students. As a campus-based program, Perkins also enables these
institutions to provide targeted support to the students they know have the greatest financial
need. That is why it is broadly supported by higher education groups, including the Association
of American Universities, the National Association of Independent Colleges and Universities,
the American Association of Jesuit Colleges and Universities, the National Association of
Financial Aid Administrators, the Coalition of Higher Education Assistance Organizations, the
American Council on Education and many others, as well as dozens of individual colleges and
universities across the country.












